
SB 223, would require private schools to register with the state or risk their students’ ability to participate in interscholastic 
activities—athletics, music, debate, etc. SB 223 uses students as leverage to force private schools, including Christian schools, to 
register and conform to State Board of Education criteria. SB 223 threatens religious freedom and parent choice and undermines 
the goal of private education. It also adds layers of bureaucracy and costs to the day-to-day management of private schools with 
little to no benefit to the families that are enrolled. As I understand it, the underlying goal of SB 223 is to promote the safety and well-
being of students. Fortunately, that’s the goal of private schools as well. In 2019, legislation was passed to ensure that students are 
safe, rendering this bill unnecessary. Following the global pandemic, our students should be given the opportunity to reengage with 
their peers, not prevented from participating in the extracurricular activities that they enjoy.


